SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 27th June 2005 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.











T N Stewart

20th June 2005







Clerk to the Council

AGENDA

1.  APOLOGIES

2. TO RECEIVE STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM 

MEMBERS











(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.

3.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY 
                        (7.30pm)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL












(ANY PLANS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN COUNCIL WILL BE ON DISPLAY IN THE COMMITTEE ROOM FROM 7.15 P.M. ONWARDS AND MEMBERS ARE REQUESTED TO VIEW THESE PRIOR TO THIS ITEM).

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)

4.  MINUTES









(7.40pm)

To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 16th May 2005 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 20th June 2005. (PREVIOUSLY CIRCULATED)

5.  MATTERS ARISING







(7.45pm)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED

6. POSITION OF OUTSTANDING AUTHORISED/CONTRACTED WORKS  (8.00pm)

(SEE LIST ATTACHED)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE - 27.6.2005



7. CHANGES TO STANDING ORDERS AND PROCEDURES

(8.05pm)


To receive and consider Clerk's report.
(COPY ATTACHED)


8. TAXI TOKENS SCHEME






(8.20pm)

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk's report.
(COPY ATTACHED)


9. COURSES FOR VOLUNTEERS WORKING WITH YOUTH GROUPS  (8.25pm)


To receive and consider Deputy Clerk's report.
(COPY ATTACHED)


10. PRESS RELEASE







  (8.30pm)

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM MID BEDS DISTRICT COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	MID BEDS NOTIFIED
	MID BEDS DECISION

	22.6.05

57/05


	05/00990/FULL

Mr Stevenson & Ms Williams

33 Beeston Green

Beeston

Sandy

Beds


	Full application for the erection of a replacement attached garage at 33 Beeston Green, Beeston, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 31 and 35 Beeston Green, Beeston notified
	
	F & G P

27.6.05
	

	22.06.05

58/05


	05/00896/OUT

C & S Associates

Hawkley House

24-26 Chapel Street

Billericay

CM12 9LU
	Outline application for the redevelopment of industrial site for mixed-use development incorporating self-build residential, affordable accommodation, live/work space and small business units (including siting and means of access) at former Morgan Matroc Premises, Sand Lane, Sandy, Beds.


	
	F & G P

27.6.05
	

	22.6.05

59/05


	05/00905/FULL

C & S Associates

Hawkley House

24-26 Chapel Street

Billericay

CM12 9LU


	Full application for the erection of 1 no 4 bed roomed detached dwelling with intergral double garage at former Morgan Matroc Premises, Sand Lane, Sandy, Beds.
	
	F & G P

27.6.05
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


         SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 27.6.2005
5.  MATTERS ARISING

* (a) Planning Application 41\2001\1683 Fallowfield Estate, Shop, houses etc. (5.12.01) (F41/01)

No further information to report.

 (b) Possible appointment of a Town Manager/Project Officer (5.4.04) (F73/03


Cllr Aldis reported to Town Council on 20th June 2005 that the company has encountered more problems in drafting its Articles of Association and Memorandum.  If more than 20% of the Board are Councillors the Company would be bound by the legislation governing Councils.  The only way to avoid this is to restructure the make up of the Board of Directors.  A Board consisting of one Town Council Director and one District Council Director together with a further eight Community Directors would fulfil the necessary conditions. 

Committee has been given delegated authority by Town Council (33/05) (20.06.05) to consider and restructure of the Board of Directors of S.A.N.D.Y. Ltd. 

(c) Commemoration of Victory in Europe/Japan Day 10th July 2005 (20.9.05) (F40/04)

Work on cleaning and refurbishing the War memorial, together with the placing of a  plaque marking the anniversary is now complete.
(d) Trafalgar Weekend 21st – 23rd October 2005 (01.11.04) (F52/04)

Cllr Aldis to report on the number and possible location of planting areas for trees to commemorate the Battle of Trafalgar.

(e) Code of Conduct Review – Consultation Document (14.3.05) (F87/04)

In accordance with the resolution of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on 16th May 2005 the Policies Working Group responded to the Consultation Document on the Town Council’s behalf.

(f) Flood Protection Works – Bedford Road, Sandy (14.03.05) (F86/04)

The expected presentation by Mr Steve Thomas from Mid Beds District Council and Mr Dave Thomas From the Ivel Drainage Board, on the various options for preventing the recurrence of flooding in Bedford Road has been cancelled.  They no longer expect Sandy Town Council to make a contribution to the works outlined in a letter from Mr Steve Thomas (COPY ATTACHED).

(g) Devolving Services from Mid Bedfordshire D.C. (14.3.05) (F88/04)

Three further Members of Town Council have responded to the re-issued questionnaire (making a total of six respondees).  

Flitwick Town Council considered the matter recently and have responded with the view that Town and Parish Councils have Powers already to undertake work in some of the areas listed and that the other areas were something of a “poisoned chalice” and in their view not worth taking on.

Potton Town Council did not want to venture an opinion until they knew more about the funding issues connected with the delegation of powers.

(h) New Edition of Town Guide (14.3.05) (F83/04)

Amendments to the current text have been made and some new articles completed. Further articles are awaited, including a piece on the current Town Centre enhancement scheme.
(i) Proposed Improvements to C.C.T.V. system, Bedford Road Recreation Ground (18.4.05) (F98/04)

Letter sent to Mr Beale of Sandy Security on 28.04.05 requesting a report on the condition and location of Sandy Town Council owned cameras sited in areas other than Bedford Road Recreation Ground.

Following Town Council Meeting held on 20th June 2005 the Deputy Clerk contacted Mr Beale to try to hasten the matter and to talk to him about cameras in the skate park area, which topic had been raised by an elector at the Council meeting.

In Mr Beales opinion the camera on Sunderland Road is sufficient although in the summer there is some problem with trees obscuring the view of the camera.  He did not think that there would be any benefit in re-locating any of the existing cameras, Sandy Security and the police were happy with their current positions. However, he did say that he would be happy to quote for the installation of a camera near the skate park if that was required.

(j) Public attempts to contact Police Station at Bedford (18.4.05) (F98/04)

Letter sent to Chief Constable on 28.4.05 asking for an investigation into the lack of response and requesting that the telephone service be improved. Reply received 16th May 2005 (COPY ATTACHED)

(k) Petition to Annual Town Meeting (16.5.05) (F06/05)

A meeting with outside bodies is still to be arranged, the absence of the Community Safety Officer on leave is hampering progress with this.  The Deputy Clerk has been researching youth shelters and home CCTV systems but it is evident that both these possible solutions to problems will have to be the subject of considerable consultation and preparation work if they are to work effectively in reducing the problems of nuisance youths.

(l) Town Centre Car Park – Non Domestic Rates (16.5.05) (F10/05)

No further information to report.


* EXEMPT INFORMATION - SECTIONS (9/12) OF THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT (ACCESS TO INFORMATION) ACT 1985.  THE PRESS AND PUBLIC MAY BE REQUESTED TO RETIRE FROM THE MEETING DURING CONSIDERATION OF THIS ITEM

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 27.6.2004
6.  POSITION OF OUTSTANDING AUTHORISED CONTRACTED WORKS







2005/2006

(1) Capital Expenditure


(a) Additional double yellow lining, no parking lettering and no parking hatching, Car Park

Work deferred until the Town Centre Enhancement Project is complete. 

(b) War memorial cleaning and refurbishing.

Work completed 22nd June 2005.

(c) Replacement CCTV camera and infra red lighting for Bedford Road Recreation Ground

Work now complete.

(d) Proposed alterations to Council Offices

Ordered 30.3.05. Work due to start 4th July 2005.

(e) Galvanised gate to Bedford Road Recreation Ground

Ordered 30.3.05. Hastened 17.5.05.

(2) Revenue Expenditure (Special Items)

(a) Repair to Riddy Footbridge


This work has now been completed.

(b) Replacement wiring to sprinkler heads at the Bowling Green, Sunderland Road

 Work completed 17.5.05.

(c) Verti-draining – hire of machinery, Sunderland Road

To be ordered in the Autumn.


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 27.6.2004
7. CHANGES TO STANDING ORDERS AND PROCEDURES

As a result of the submission of the Clerk’s Portfolio in connection with the A.Q.A. qualification and Quality Council status, several points have arisen which need to be considered by Council and in some instances the current Standing Orders changed.

Election of Mayor
The election of the Town Mayor always used to be the first item on the Agenda of the Annual Meeting of Council.  This was changed two or three years ago to the April Meeting in order that invitations to Functions in the early months or weeks of the new Town Mayor’s term of office could be accepted by the “correct” Mayor, i.e. outgoing or incoming.  Several reference books suggest that this is entirely in order provided that the final “appointment” is not made until May and is still the first item on the Agenda.  However the local Government Act of 1972 clearly says “that the election of Chairman (Town Mayor) must be the first item on the Agenda for the Annual Meeting of the Council.”

It is therefore recommended that Standing Order G15 (a) and (c) be amended to read: “At each Annual Meeting the first business shall be the election of Town Mayor” and then in (c) “Deputy Town Mayor”.

This would be as it was formerly.

If the Council still wishes to have a procedure which clarifies the position in respect of the incoming Mayor or provides the opportunity for debate, this could be achieved by having an Agenda Item at the April meeting but headed “Nomination of Town Mayor for the ensuing Municipal Year” or some similar choice of words, leaving the “election” to take place in May as required by the law.

Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985
Although it was always known that the Act did not statutorily apply to Local (Town and Parish) Councils, information had been received from N.A.L.C. indicating that Town and Parish Councils could voluntarily adopt the 1985 Act and as “Best Practice” would be encouraged to do so.  However, the examiner has pointed out that the actual Act by which Town and Parish Councils can exclude the Press and Public is “The Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.”

As with the current practice a resolution has to be properly approved, the reason for exclusion stated, and that the subject is thought to be prejudicial to the public interest recorded, exactly as at present.  What is proposed for the future is therefore that the new Resolution is incorporated into the Minutes in front of the Resolution that Members are now so used to seeing, but that the Council continues to operate under the 1985 Act (voluntarily), as well as the original 1960 Act.

Annual Town Meeting
It has previously been indicated to members by the Clerk that the Annual Parish Meeting is not a function of the Town Council and has nothing whatever to do with the Town Council. It is called in the name of the Town Mayor and the meeting is entirely in his hands.

The examiner has now also pointed this out and indicated that the Town Council should not in fact be debating or approving the minutes.

Minutes may be circulated to Town Council Members for information only and any action requested of the Council by the Meeting may be notified to the Council by letter and extract from the Minutes or communicated by the Chairman of that Meeting to the Town Council by any other means considered appropriate.

It is for Members to agree and instruct as to how they wish to deal with this matter in the future, provided that whatever they agree has no suggestion on an Agenda that the Council is approving, questioning, or debating the Minutes.

 Quorum
Here again advice appears to be different from different quarters.

Several reference books (including the Manual produced by the Society of Local Council Clerks) suggest that there is no statutory quorum for Committees.  However, the common law quorum is two and the desirable minimum three.

The examiner has though stipulated that the Local Government Act 1972 defines that a quorum must exceed two.  This is correct except that the Act does not mention Committees.

It is though clear that to get the AQA qualification and thus move to the Quality Council Application the examiners are going to insist on Standing Order Y71 being amended to read:-


	Name of Committee
	Number of Members
	Quorum

	Staffing Committee
	5 (including Deputy Mayor but excluding Mayor)
	3

	Audit Committee
	5 (including Mayor, Deputy Mayor, Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee and one other Member)
	3


                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Matters Arising

The Local Government Act of 1972 forbids the debate/discussion/consideration of any matters upon which advance notice has not been given i.e. as an Agenda Item.  It has always been accepted that this would preclude an Item such as “Any other Business” and indeed certain actions on “Oral Questions from Electors”.

However, it has been considered that a list of Matters Arising attached to the Agenda was sufficient due notice.  Now it seems that it is not!

The argument that is put forward is that other issues (other than those listed) could be raised under that particular Matter Arising i.e. members could take advantage of the system by extending the debate to include new issues or matters not previously raised.  A good example of this is perhaps the recent debate at F.G.P. Committee regarding Sandy Security which became a Matter Arising and then at the next meeting was extended to become an issue regarding police response time.

The Examiners are insisting that Matters Arising be discontinued on Agendas and that any matters which are ongoing must appear in their own right on the Agenda as an Agenda item.

Having now spent some considerable time researching this matter it does appear that other Councils who have obtained Quality Council status do indeed proceed this way. Although it increases the number of items on the Agenda it should not increase the length of the meeting as the same items are simply appearing in a different place on the Agenda.  It will though also require members to be rather more circumspect in those items that have been previously considered as matters arising and how long they leave them on an Agenda, for example Trafalgar Day Celebrations.




SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY

- NONE
INFORMATION ATTACHED


   

ACTION REQUIRED



- COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO








   CONSIDER THIS REPORT AND TO 







   APPROVE THE CHANGES BEING  

   






   RECOMMENDED TO STANDING   
    






   ORDERS AND GENERAL PROCEDURES.
T N Stewart
Clerk to the Council

15th June 2005


Footnote – Quorum
As a result of a complaint made by the Clerk to the Society of local Council Clerks and the A.Q.A. marking body the situation with regard to Quorums on Committees was re-investigated and further legal advice sought by those bodies.  It was finally agreed that the comments made by the A.Q.A. Marker were incorrect and that the Clerk was correct.  

A Quorum of a Committee may be 2 (but no less).  It is understood that this advice has now been communicated by the Chief Assessor to all Assessors.

However, the Council does have a choice regarding the agreed Quorum for the Staffing Committee and the Audit Committee, it may stick with 2 or may now agree 3 if it so prefers.

T N Stewart

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 27.6.2005
8. TAXI TOKENS SCHEME


This item has arisen from the last meeting of the Sandy Community Liaison Forum.  The Town Council could be among organisations which could benefit from the use of Taxi Tokens to transport young people to and from specific projects.  

It may be that Members would consider that a possible consultation exercise on the siting of a youth shelter might warrant the utilisation of the tokens.  Some groups associated with the Council have youth members e.g. S.E.G. and being able to offer transport to these young people may widen the field of those students able to take on such commitments. 

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY

- NONE
INFORMATION ATTACHED


   

ACTION REQUIRED



- COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO




                                   RECEIVE THE REPORT AND CONSIDER








WHETHER OR NOT THE TOWN COUNCIL







IS ABLE TO UTILISE THE TAXI TOKEN 








SCHEME.
S M Foster 

Deputy Clerk to the Council

15th June 2005
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 27.6.2005

9. COURSES FOR VOLUNTEERS WORKING WITH YOUTH GROUPS  


At the meeting of Town Council on 11th April 2005 Cllr Blaine informed the meeting that he had been made aware that courses were available for volunteers and helpers working in youth clubs.  Members may consider that this item would be one of the subjects which could be covered by the working group discussing the problems of nuisance youths.  It would seem sensible that it should form part of a cohesive plan rather than being worked on in isolation. 

SUPPORTING OR SUPPLEMENTARY

- NONE
INFORMATION ATTACHED


   

ACTION REQUIRED



- COMMITTEE IS REQUESTED TO




                                   RECEIVE THE REPORT AND CONSIDER








WHAT ACTION TO TAKE WITH REGARD

TO THIS MATTER.
S M Foster 

Deputy Clerk to the Council

15th June 2005
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